Mona Miyasato County Executive Officer

Jacquelyne Alexander
Chief Deputy
Clerk of the Board



105 East Anapamu Street, Suite 407 Santa Barbara, California 93101 (805) 568-2240 • FAX (805) 568-2249 www.countyofsb.org

CLERK OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

COPY

February 25, 2022

Timothy Gault, Sr. 24917 Ironwood Dr. Valencia, CA 91355

Re: NOTICE OF APPEAL HEARING - April 5, 2022

Dear Mr. Gault,

This letter will serve as notice of the appeal hearing you requested, pursuant to Santa Barbara County Code Section 32-18, regarding the Transient Occupancy Tax audit findings dated January 11, 2022.

The hearing will be held on April 5, 2022. The Board of Supervisors meeting begins at 9:00 A.M. Please see the posted agenda available at https://santabarbara.legistar.com/calendar.aspx on the Thursday prior to the hearing date (Thursday, March 31, 2022). The order of items listed on the agenda is subject to change by the Board.

You will be provided with an opportunity to address the Board on this matter, with an option to participate either in-person or remote via Zoom (Please note: If you intend to participate remotely, notify us at your earliest convenience and we will forward you the required Zoom link). At the conclusion of the hearing, the findings and decision of the Board shall be final and conclusive, and the Clerk of the Board will mail you a copy of the Board's final decision.

Please be advised that failure to appear at the hearing or to raise any issue before the Board of Supervisors may result in you waiving your appeal rights or the waiver of your right to have the Board of Supervisors consider a particular issue.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

equelyne alexander

Sincerely,

acquelyne Alexander

hief Deputy Clerk of the Board

805.568.2245

Alexander, Jacquelyne

From:

Hagerty, LeAnne

Sent:

Wednesday, January 26, 2022 12:08 PM

To:

Alexander, Jacquelyne

Subject:

RE: TOT Audit Hearing Timothy A. Gault, Sr

Attachments:

Timothy Gault Notice of Hearing.docx

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

Hello Jacquelyne,

I contacted Chelsea & we came up with the April 5th board meeting for this TOT audit hearing. I updated the COB hearing notice with Mr. Gault's information and tracked changes on some of the sections that I'm thinking you'll want to change or delete (see attached).

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

LeAnne Hagerty, CPA, CPFO Treasury Finance Chief County of Santa Barbara (805) 568-2498

From: Hagerty, LeAnne

Sent: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 11:04 AM

To: Alexander, Jacquelyne < jralexander@countyofsb.org> **Subject:** RE: TOT Audit Hearing Timothy A. Gault, Sr

Thank you, Jacquelyne – I'll contact Chelsea to see what dates are available for the hearing, and start working on the board letter.

From: Alexander, Jacquelyne

Sent: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 10:59 AM

To: Hagerty, LeAnne < Lhagerty@countyofsb.org >
Subject: FW: TOT Audit Hearing Timothy A. Gault, Sr

Good Morning LeAnne,

Please be advised that we received the attached TOT appeal from Timothy Gault this morning and has been found timely by my office. Feel free to let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,



Jacquelyne Alexander Chief Deputy Clerk of the Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara 105 E. Anapamu Street, Suite 407, Santa Barbara, CA 93101 t: 805.568.2245 f: 805.568.2249

Sign up for news and announcements from the County at www.countyofsb.org.

STATEMENT OF CONFIDENTIALITY: The information contained in this electronic message and any attachments to this message are intended for the exclusive use of the addressee(s) and may contain confidential or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, or the person responsible for delivering the e-mail to the intended recipient, be advised you have received this message in error and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying is strictly prohibited. Please notify the County of Santa Barbara immediately by replying to this email or calling (805) 568-3404 and destroy all copies of this message and any attachments.

From: Tim Gault <ZenmanIII@outlook.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 9:00 AM
To: sbcob <sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us>
Subject: TOT Audit Hearing Timothy A. Gault, Sr

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

To the Clerk of the Board,

I would like the opportunity to appeal this pernicious fine that is being requested by the SB County Tax collector. I have attached some documents pertaining to this matter.

Sincerely,

Tím Gault, Sr. 661-645-6722 (c) Summerland, California